

County of Onondaga Office of the County Executive

County Executive

Ann Rooney
Deputy County Executive, Human Services

J. Ryan McMahon, II

John H. Mulroy Civic Center, 14th Floor 421 Montgomery Street, Syracuse, New York 13202 Phone: 315.435.3516 Fax: 315.435.8582 Brian J. Donnelly
Deputy County Executive
Mary Beth Primo
Deputy County Executive, Physical Services

www.ongov.net

September 17, 2020

Dear School Superintendents,

Onondaga County, Upstate Medical University and Nascentia Health are pleased to offer symptomatic testing to your students and staff.

Testing will be available at NBT Bank Stadium starting Monday, September 21st from 9:00 AM until 1:00 PM. The testing site will be open Monday-Friday and will expand hours to meet the demands of the community.

This will be saliva based testing with an average turnaround time of 24-36 hours. Results will be available through an online portal. Information regarding the portal will be provided following the testing process.

Any child under the age of 18 must be accompanied by an adult who is able to provide parental consent.

All tests require registration by calling the Upstate Medical COVID Hotline at 315-464-2582 and selecting option #4.

Below is some important information that must be followed for testing:

- Students and employees MUST pre-register for a test.
- Employees should not eat or drink anything, including chewing gum, mints or lozenges, within 30 minutes of reporting, and should not have brushed their teeth or used mouthwash within the past three hours.
- Employees must abstain from smoking, vaping, or using smokeless tobacco products for 30 minutes prior to the test.

To learn more about how the saliva test will be administered you can view this video: https://vimeo.com/447268833/5229da41b6.

Sincerely,

Ann Roonev

Deputy County Executive for Human Services